
Dear friends,  
Today is the feast of the Most Holy Trinity. The Trinity expresses our   
Christian understanding of God. By gazing on the face of Christ, a fresh 
understanding of God is revealed. The Christian understanding of God is 
no longer hidden but made visible through Jesus Christ. God is intimately 
involved in the work and words of Jesus. Through Jesus Christ, it becomes 
possible to understand God as Father, Son and Spirit, not three separate 
gods but one communion of life and love. Jesus is the visible expression of 
this communion drawing people to share in His divine life. The human   
person is transformed through the experience of gazing on the human face 
of Jesus. The understanding of God as Triune has developed over a long 
journey which can be traced from the Old Testament through to the New 
Testament and finally elaborated and made explicit in the teaching of the 
Church throughout the ages. Although the idea of Trinity is not made     
explicit in the Old Testament, the seeds of the doctrine can be seen in the 
story of the Israelites. It is through their story, which could be called the  
history of salvation, that God is made known. God is understood there as a 
living God who journeys with them.  
 Archbishop Fisher has written a letter regarding the NSW            
Governmentõs decision to merge all cemetery trusts into a single            
Government run trust and dismissed faith based operators such as the   
Catholic Metropolitan Cemeteries Trust that has been operating for 150 
years. This will bring to an end faith based operators in favour of a secular 
government run bureaucracy. The Archbishopõs opinion piece from the 
Australian Newspaper is contained in part in this newsletter. The full copy is 
available from the foyer.  
 During the week I met with Jasper Swann, a heritage masonry      
consultant, to inspect the condition of the Redfern church. On inspection it 
was noticed that the sandstone on the east gable (near the front door) was in 
a poor condition and urgent work to make it safe was needed. A report into 
the condition of St Vincentõs Church was done by Jasper in 2015 and I will 
be reviewing his report to ensure that the building remains safe and usable. 
All the churches in our parish are old and we need to stay on top of the 
maintenance or we will lose them. No one is served if we let our churches 
determinate to the point of endangering people. We also need to accept that 
as custodians of these buildings they cost lots of money to maintain. I will 
be talking the Finance Committee about starting a church maintenance fund 
so that the patrimony of our churches are for generations to worship God.   
 On Thursday I was delighted to join the school principals of the 
Archdiocese on their weekly zoom meeting to talk about the                       
re-establishment of St Joseph's school and that we are looking for a        
principal. The interviews will be in late June. Itõs so exciting! 
 
Please keep all these matters in your prayers and pray for me.  

     God bless,  

Parish Matters 
Parish Office Hours: Tue & Fri 10am - 2pm, Wed & Thu 10am - 1pm. 

Office Phone: (02) 9353 6300                                                                      

Parish Office Manager: Maria Awad  

Office Address: 74 Rosebery Ave, Rosebery NSW 2018 

Postal Address: PO Box 1067, Strawberry Hills NSW 2012 

secretary@citysouthcatholic.org.au |    

www.citysouthcatholiccommunity.org.au 

 

The Catholic Community of City South acknowledge the Gadigal 
People, the traditional custodians, who have walked upon and cared for 
this land for thousands of years. We acknowledge the continued deep 
spiritual attachment and relationship of the Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander peoples to this country and commit ourselves to the 

ongoing journey of Reconciliation of this land. 

THE  MOST H OLY  TRINITY  | 29 TH  / 30TH  MAY 2021 

Saturday 5.00pm Sunday   9.30am 

 
Monday 31 May 7.00am Liturgy of the Word 

& Communion Service, Rosebery 

The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

 
Tuesday 1 June 5.00pm Mass, Waterloo 

 
Wednesday 2 June 7.30am Mass, Rosebery   

 
First Holy Communion Practice and        

Reconciliation 6.30pm, Rosebery  
 

Friday 4 June 8.00am Mass, Redfern  

 

Fr Paul Smithers     
Parish Priest   

& Rector of the Shrine of  
Our Lady of Mt Carmel        

 Follow on Instagram & Twitter: @frpaulsydney 
 

 Sr Rosemary Mitchell RSJ Pastoral Associate 
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CATHOLIC  COMMUNITY  OF CITY  SOUTH  PRAYER INTENTIONS   

Recently Deceased: Hermie Maning; Helen Richardson; Brian Vaz; Anne Boyce; Betty Harkins. 

Anniversary: Dulcie Hall (30 May); Cas Sciberra (1 Jun); Geoff Rayner (4 Jun).  

Deceased: Fr Terence Purcell; Verardo Family; Vicenzio Lovatti; Joseph & Rose Lia; Rosemary Cooley; 
Carmen Bonello; Bonello Family; Bill, Muriel, Marc and Jamie Wickert; Shirley Turner;                                
Sr. Patricia Wilkinson; Anna, Stanley & Jim Atkins; Robert Clarke; Elliot Bennett; Jay Rosenstrauss;       
Arthur & Janice Gray; Ethel & George Gray; Bill & Pat Clarke; Sydney & Violet Green;                          
Arthur & Edna Dennett; John & Eileen Dennett; Arthur & Rose Dennett; Hazel Holly;  All Souls, especially 
those that have no one to pray for them; All Souls of the Unborn. 

Those who are sick: Hani Abdel Malik; Leonor Flores; Assis Quintal; Mariazinha Quintal; Marian Gray; 
Anne Adams; Christina OõConnor; Joan Zammitt; Carlos Chua; Mary Borg; Lee Frost; John Gavan;      
Milena Braganza; Sandra Truong: Geraldine Carrington; Rose Galea; Therese Mullaney; Fr Brian Egan;   
Allan Walker; Carolyn White; Marlic Erland; Ana Lucia Solorzano; Joan Kenny; Abrelita Aguillar; Pat Frost; 
Helen Abbey; Joan Buist; and all the housebound. 

Birthdays: Joanne DõArcy (29 May); Sanja Bogic (2 Jun); Scarlett Lobo, Geradine Viray Arricsgado (3 Jun); 
Laurentius Kurniawan (4 Jun). 

Please place your Mass Intentions in the collection plate or contact the Parish Office. Please advise 
Parish Office if names are to be removed from sick list. Names of recently deceased will be printed 
in bulletin for 2 weeks & included in Prayer of Faithful for one week. Names of the Deceased will 

only be included for one week unless you notify Parish Office. 

Thank you for your support of the Parish through 
donations received.  
 
If you are able to donate, it is encouraged that you use 
either the Tap N Go facility (Rosebery, Waterloo) 
monthly credit card debit, the support me tab on parish 
website or use the QR code below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please do not donate foreign coin. We cannot use it 
and it can damage the counting machine. 

 

Planned Giving Envelopes 2022 

 

The new sets of envelopes for Rosebery, for the next 
financial year are available for collection. Please do not 
begin to use them until the weekend of 3/4 July 2021. 

Waterloo sets will be available next week. 

Open Day at Coogee to honour   

Servant of God, Eileen OõConnor 

Our Ladyõs Nurses for the Poor is 

opening up Eileenõs place for dedicated 

monthly Open Days to mark the     

Centenary of the death of Servant of 

God, Eileen OõConnor. 

The next Open Day will be held 

on Sunday 6 June at 35 Dudley Street in Coogee from 

10:45am-1:00pm (including Mass). 

For more information and to register visit: https://

eileenoconnor.com.au/open-days   

 
SAVE THE DATE  

As part of the Centenary  celebrations of the Death of 

Eileen OõConnor , there will be a Diocesan Mass on 

Sunday 15 August, 9.30am at  the Shrine of Our Lady of 

Mount Carmel Waterloo. 

Supporting the Parish 

Project Greeting 

This weekend our òProject Greetingó will be  praying 

for these streets: 

§ Tweedmouth Ave, Rosebery 

§ Queen Street, Alexandria 

Next weekend we will pray for: 

§ Trevilyan Road, Rosebery 

§ Zamia Street, Redfern 

If you live in or near these streets please take the cards 

and deliver. 



Parish Dinner 
 

Our first combined parish dinner will be held at Doltone 

House, Hyde Park, on Friday 15 October. Tickets will be 

$40* inclusive of 3 course dinner, beer, wine , soft drink, 

tea and coffee.  Children 12 years and under $20.00. 

Please book your tickets as soon as possible by          

contacting the Parish Office. Numbers limited to 100.  

Final numbers must be given to venue by end of July, so 

if you are interested in attending, please book asap. 

*Please contact Fr Paul if this is prohibitive. No one 

should miss out! 

First Holy Communion 2021 
 

The Celebration of First Holy Communion will be held next 
weekend:  

 
Saturday 5 June 5.00pm Vigil - Waterloo 

Sunday 6 June 9.30am - Rosebery  
Sunday 6 June 11.00am - Redfern 

 
Please keep Shontaya, Ciara, Cristiano, Elijah, Zali, Hayden, 

Sabina, Erick, Crystal and Llace who will receive the Sacrament 
in your Prayers. 

Census - The National Count of Attendance (Mass Count) 
was conducted over the first four weekends in May (starting 
1 May 2021 and concluding 23 May).  Each week the          
attendance numbers were recorded. On Week 3 the attendance 
was divided into female/ male attendees and on Week 4, age 
groups were counted. Please see below a summary of the   
numbers. Please note that Week 4 was Pentecost Sunday, 
which reflects in numbers attended and there was a Baptism 
held during 9.30am Mass at Rosebery.  
 

ST VINCENT de PAUL WINTER APPEAL  

& Appeal for the Poor 

The Appeal will be conducted at Rosebery on the weekend 
5/6 June.  Cash donations towards this appeal will be 
gratefully received by the Society.  If you wish to bring toys 
and other gifts (unwrapped) please do so on the  appeal 
weekend so as to carry out effective early distribution to 
those in need.  At Rosebery, representatives from SVDP 
will issue receipts. 
 
At Waterloo and Redfern, there will be a leaving collection 
for those that wish to donate and this money will go to 
local people in need through the auspices of the parish. 
 
Thank you in advance. 
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Tri -Diocesan Social Justice Twilight Reflection     
Evening 30 June 2021, 6:00-8:00pm 

 
Join keynote speakers Bishop Anthony Randazzo, Dr.    
Robbie Lloyd and Ms Ashleigh Donnelly together with  
Catholics from the Archdiocese of Sydney, Parramatta     
Diocese and the Diocese of Broken Bay for a prayerful    
dinner event to celebrate our social justice work and reflect 
on the themes of this yearõs Social Justice Statement òTo 
Live Life to the Full: Mental Health in Australia Today.ó 
Venue: Pennant Hills Bowling Club, 52 Yarrara Rd, Pennant 
Hills. Please register your attendance here: https://
form.jotform.com/211228078037048 or by emailing 
ruth.moraes@sydneycatholic.org or 0439 584 221. 

https://form.jotform.com/211228078037048
https://form.jotform.com/211228078037048
mailto:ruth.moraes@sydneycatholic.org


Rosebery Church & Office Renovation  

 

I met this week with the project team for the Rosebery renovation project. At this stage we are aiming at beginning 

the moving of the parish office temporarily to Waterloo from 5 July. I will let you know when the church has to close 

(for 14 weeks), but it will be after this date. Please be patient as we establish the office at Waterloo from the 5th July. 

If you are unsure about anything please ring or send me an email.   

The building that was the presbytery will be demolished soon to make way for our new primary school. In preparation 

we need to decant the building of its content and would like to offer the following items to those in need or for a   

donation: 

§ Fridge,   

§ Wooden cabinet  

§ Microwave  

§ Two white bar stools 

§ Coffee table,  

§ Terracotta pots  (6) 

Please contact the Parish Office if you are interested. You will need to organise your own removal and co-ordinate 

with Parish Office for access. 

Icon of Our Lady Help of Christians by   

Iconist Michael Galovic                                     

for St Joseph's church is coming along 

nicely.  Stay tuned... 


